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Lake County Democratic Club Meeting Minutes--February 10, 2015--held at the Social Hall of the 

United Methodist Church, Lower Lake, CA. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6PM by Chair Adckinjo Esutoki.  The members pledged the flag. 

 

Officer's present: Adckinjo Esutoki, Richard East, James Evans, John Sheehy, and Trish Markowitz. 

 

January minutes were approved. 

 

Guest speaker, District 2 Supervisor Jeff Smith shared his thoughts and projections about the Jefferson 

State issue. He answered questions.  

 

Officer Reports: 

 

Chair: Adckinjo Esutoki requested members to come to the Feb.17th  BOS meeting to ask questions. He 

announced that on Feb.28th from 12-6PM volunteers are needed for the registration table for the Black 

History Month celebration.  He also commented on the CDC Workshop went well. He felt that those in 

attendance, left feeling better acquainted with procedures. He stated that more workshops will be 

coming up. Adckinjo pointed out that "membership is our life blood" as he encouraged everyone to try 

and bring in more members. 

 

Vice-Chair: Richard East reported Congressman John Garamendi was at the Clearlake Oaks Senior Center 

discussing a clean water fund and national security issues. Next month Clearlake City Council Member 

Bruno Sabatier will be the speaker. 

 

Secretary: Trish Markowitz expressed her concern over her position and getting the job done in a timely 

manner. 

 

Treasurer: John Sheehy reported that $126.00 was collected for dues and the balance on hand is 



$7,610.77. 

 

Standing Committee Reports: 

Membership: Chair Judy Curry reported that we have seven new members.  She reminded us that the 

Ravioli Feed fundraiser needs desserts donated. 

 

Issues Committee: no report 

 

Ways and Means: Tom Jordan has resigned from the committee and Mitch Markowitz has been 

appointed to that position. Media: Carlene Leskar hopes to get meeting dates posted on the PD Events 

Calendar. 

 

Historian: Lewis Rigod wants to bring back "DC Party Celebrations".  

Media:  Chair Virginia Cerenio announced that, the crossword puzzle is based completely on the minutes 

of our meetings. 

 

The LCDP is holding a Strategic  Planning meeting  on Saturday, March 8th from 12-4PM at the Clearlake 

Rivera Club we will be getting ready for the 2016 campaign cycle.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8PM 

Respectfully submitted by Patricia Markowitz, Secretary  

 

Next meeting will be on April 7, 2015 @ 6:30 p.m. 

Social Hall of the Methodist Church 

16255 Second Street, Lower Lake CA. 95457 

 


